
                                                  DAWSON COUNTY    
                           BOARD OF ELECTIONS AND REGISTRATION  
 
Minutes of Regular Meeting                                                Thursday November 14, 2022 
 
                                                        
Chairperson, Glenda Ferguson, opened the meeting of the Board of Elections and Registration at 6:51 
P.M. on Thursday October 20, 2022 at the Board of Elections Office at 96 Academy Avenue with a roll 
call of Board Members: Marie Head, Katrina Holbrook, Dale Holland, and Dan Pichon. Staff member 
Rachelle Hanlon and guest Paul McComiskey present. 
  
Certification of the November 8, 2022 general election: 
 
The Board Certified the Election results. 
 
Note: The Board members and staff started the process of opening, adjudicating, and scanning off the 
last ballots at 3:30 P.M. and completed the process at 6:31 P.M.  
 
Minutes: 
                                                                                                                                                                   
October 20, 2022, Mr. Holland moved to accept the minutes as corrected, seconded by Mrs. Holbrook, 
passed 5-0. 
 
Reports: 
 
The October budget and October Key Note Indicator reports were reviewed by the Board. As of October 
1, 2022, the County has 21,958, active voters, and 2,345 inactive voters. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
 
The Board of Commissioners appointed the new Fifth Member of the Board of Elections, Mr. Paul 
McComiskey. Paul will join the Board starting in January for a four-year term. 
 
New Business:  
 
The risk limiting audit will be held November 17, 2022. Mr. Holland and Mr. Pichon will serve on the Vote 
Review Panel. 
The General Election runoff will be held December 6, 2022. 
The December 15 meeting will be moved to the certification date for the runoff election. 
 Early opening of absent by mail will be December 1, 2022 at 10:00 A.M. 
          
Adjournment:  
 
Mrs. Holbrook moved adjournment, seconded by Mrs. Head and passed 5-0 at 7:46 P.M.   
            

Mrs. Head moved adjournment, seconded by Mrs. A.M. 


